
Dear Families, 

Although our Student/Parent/Teacher conferences took place in a different format for 
the first term, teachers were still able to  connect with families to share students’ pro-
gress with the important adults in their life.  Please remember that families can be in 
touch with classroom teachers regarding their child’s progress anytime throughout 
the year. 

 

As the seasons change, please be sure to send your child with weather-appropriate 
clothing so that their outdoor movement breaks will be enjoyable. We try to get  
outdoors every day, in every weather condition - cold, windy, snowy, wet!  Our goal is 
for children to learn to have fun in all types of weather and grow into life-long active  
citizens. We will continue to go outside each day unless our local weather conditions 
are extreme – we follow the guideline of -27 degrees (or colder), as measured by  
Environment Canada at the airport. We check the weather throughout the day, as the 
temperature does continually fluctuate.  

 

Our Music classes will be working on festive songs using percussion instruments  
during the month of December. We hope to share some of their learning with our 
families later in the month.   

 
The school has chosen to continue the tradition of  
collecting food items to make up hampers for people liv-
ing in our community.  Please consider helping out if you 
are able.   You can send your hamper items in with your 
child, and they can put the items in their classroom col-
lection bin. 

Keeping in line with Covid-19 protocols, every item  
received will be kept in an isolation area for 72 hours to 
ensure everything is safe for distribution.   
We thank you in advance for your generosity. 
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ROOM 18 NEWS 

When the weather was still warm Room 18 took the 
chance to walk all the way to Kildonan Park to spend 
the day learning in nature. As this year looks different 
than any other, we have enjoyed getting outside more 
than usual. Even though the weather has started  
getting colder we have decided as a class community 
to embrace the climate of where we live and go for  
regular walks in our neighbourhood.   

We are so happy to welcome Mitchell Saunders, an expressive arts  
educator practicum student, into Room 18 this year.  
 

While we have had to adjust our classroom activities to be more physically 
distant, Mitchell has brought in many ways the students can still express 
themselves through a variety of art activities that are engaging and still  
interactive.   



Students in Grades K, 1, and 2 have participated in underhand throwing and catching activi-
ties. More recently, students have been working with scoops and various types of balls to un-
derstand throwing and catching in different capacities during low organized games and activi-
ties. 
 

Students in Grades 3, 4, and 5 have continued to work on throwing and catching skills in low 
organized games and have recently learned about the sport of Team Handball. Throughout 
the month of December, students will continue to work on Team Handball skills, strategies, 
and concepts through lead-up activities and games (all modified to adhere to COVID re-
strictions). Students will also have the opportunity to participate in modified Team Handball 
tournament and intramurals. 
 

All students also participate in our bi-weekly fitness challenges in Phys. Ed. Class that focus on 
common body exercises, cardiovascular fitness, and exertion/effort. These challenges are con-
structed in various methods: partner runs, circuit-type workouts, and relays. 
 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION NEWS 





 

PATROL NEWS 

We welcomed a new team of patrols this year! We are still committed to keeping Victory School a safe and 
respectful place. This dedicated group of volunteers has been working hard each day ensuring that all  
students are able to come and go from the school safely. They have also been developing skills in  
respectful leadership. Make sure you wave hello when you see them and thank them for their hard work! 



We have had some beautiful fall days and 
have been able to observe the trees as 
they change season.  
We used water colour and sketching to 
create our own fall trees.   

We also brain-stormed what we knew 
about trees and what we would like to 
know more about.  
Students researched their questions and 
we discussed the interesting findings.  

ROOM 6 NEWS 

 

 

 

Our grade five class made beautiful 
poppies for Remembrance Day to  
remember those who have sacrificed 
to make Canada a safe place to live.  

 

 

 

 

We received our new desks 
in order to increase social 
distancing! 

 



 

 





Seven Oaks Divisional Programming 

LEARN TO SKATE *ON HOLD FOR NOW* 

Wednesday Mornings – Rm 12, Teacher Kahs  

Thursday Afternoons, Rm 7, Ms. Works 

*Ms. Van de Laar’s class will be scheduled for Mondays beginning in January 

 

LEARN TO SWIM **PENDING** 

*Rm’s 5, 17 & 19 are scheduled to begin in January 

Tuesday Mornings – Rm 19, Mr. Tang 

Wednesday Mornings – Rm 5, Ms. Telenko  

Thursday Mornings—Rm 17, Mrs. Wakula 
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